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Announcement from the Secretary

With reference to the By-laws of the Japan Chapter of the Society of Professional Well Log Analysts,
Article Il Term of Office, anew board committee for 2002-2004 was el ected on September 27, 2002.
At the Genera Meeting, there were the election of the Board Members, a greeting from new president,
Mr. N. Arihara, greetings from resigned and new board members, several reports on past activities, and
Presentation of Distinguished Service Award to Past-President, S. Tono.

Please refer Greeting from New President and alist of New Board Members for 2002-2004 in the below.

Moreover, Invitation to 41% Chapter Meeting will be found at the end.

Greeting from New President
Dear the members,
It ismy great pleasure to serve SPWLA, Japan Chapter, as the president for the next two years.

Owing to dedication and services of the members, our Chapter has made much accomplishment since
we started in 1994. The greatest achievement was that the Chapter hosted the 43rd Annual Society
Symposium in June this year. Successful planning and management of the conference and exhibition
were acknowledged by appreciation and gratification expressed by the board members of the Society and
participants at the symposium. On behalf of the Chapter members, | would also like to extend our
appreciation to the past president Mr. Tono and the committee members for the Symposium for their
contributions and efforts.

We can be proud of ourselves for successfully holding the Well Logging Symposium every year since
1994. 1t has been proved that the Symposium provides valuable opportunities for international
professional s to exchange new technical developments. The practice of conveyingl papersin Englishis
outstanding and unique among the similar local meetings.

| would like to ask all the members to continue to support the Chapter, to positively participate in
Chapter’ s activities, and to take the initiative whenever necessary. Let’s continue what we have been
doing, and then let more people be involved in what we will accomplish. Aswe all agree, the range of
uncertainty in underground is wide enough for us to work hard together.

Thank you.
Norio Arihara




ELECTION OF THE BOARD MEMBERS

BOARD MEMBERS FOR 2002-2004

President

First Vice President

Vice President, Technology
Vice President, Membership
Secretary

Treasurer

Director

Director

Director

Director

Director

Director

Director

Director

Director

Director

Past President

AriharaNorio
Fumio Okitsu
Makoto Miyairi
Masashi Takayama
Shigemi Matsuda
Masaru Nakamizu
Makoto Sato
Shougo Okamoto
Masashi Fujiwara
Hiroaki Niitsuma
Hiroshi Oda
Shigeaki Asakura
Tatsuki Endo

Jiro Watanabe
Haruya Nakata
Hideki Saito

Satoshi Tono



Invitation to 41% Chapter Meeting

We would like to announce that the forthcoming Chapter Meeting will be held as follows.

Venue: OYO Corporation, Tsukuba Technical Research and Development Center
43 Miyukigaoka, Tsukuba-shi,
Ibaraki 305-0841
Tel: 0298-51-6621

Date: Wednesday, December 4th, 2002

Program:

14:30 Oyo Tsukuba R&D Center Overview by Y. Shoji

14:45 Facility Tour

15:45 Chapter Meeting (Conference Room, 3" floor)

Presentations

1) S. Imamura: An application to detect the shape of the saltwater-freshwater-boundary in a coast
area using resistivity tomography and well loggings

2) F. Nakayama: Airborne geophysics for civil engineering
- 3D interpretation using GISS-

3) Y. Shoji: Overview of OWS (OYO Wappa Source)
- How it works and its applicability -

* Presentations will be performed in Japanese

17:30- Buffet (JPY 1,000/each)
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